YUKON UTILITIES BOARD
Box 31728

Whitehorse, Yukon Y1A 6L3
Phone (867) 667-5058  Fax (867) 667-5059

October 2, 2006 YUKON UTILITIES BOARD
Memorandum EXHIBIT Ao
DAY E'\JTERED BY DATE
To:  All Parties V& Oct et lob
YUB Review of YEC 20-Year Resource Plan .

From: Deana Lemke
Executive Secretary

Re: Disclosure of Information

In Yukon Energy Corporation’s 20-Year Resource Plan, one of the proposed
projects would affect the water levels of Marsh Lake. Two members of the Yukon
Utilities Board own lakefront property on Tagish Lake. The Board is of the
understanding that the water levels of Tagish Lake may be affected by a change
in the water levels of Marsh Lake. As a result, the Board considers it appropriate
to advise parties of this information and ask whether any party has concerns
regarding this potential appearance of bias.

In the absence of any concerns received by October 6, 2006, these Board
members will remain assigned to the consideration of YEC's Resource Plan.

Deana Lemke



